
INDONESIA 
 
Closing Remarks 
 
Excellencies, 
Distinguished Delegates, 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 
As we conclude our meeting, I would like to express my great appreciation and sincere thanks 
to all of valuable participations during the meeting. It’s been a privilege for us to be in your 
guidance, CTI Council of Ministers Chair.  
 
It is an honour for me to join this constructive and productive meeting, which reflect our 
commitment to strengthen cooperation in delivering the output expected on Coral Triangle 
Initiative for Coral Reef, Fisheries and food Security.  
 
Excellencies and Distinguished Delegates, 
 
Apart from what we have achieved together in CTI-CFF, we do still have a number of agenda 
to progress; a series of efforts to be perfected; and a number of challenges to address. It takes 
a solid, collective willingness and coordinated, unified effort to get further than where we are 
now. 
 

It is our convincement that CTI-CFF with its programs is playing a critical role to stay 

committed to gear the activities under CTI-CFF RPoA and NPoA towards the delivery of 

benefits to people whose life dependant upon ecologically, economically and socially-

functioning marine resources and ecosystem.  

Indonesia is recalling full commitment from all members, partners and collaborators to 

continue our noble endeavour and cooperation to manage our coral reefs for fisheries and 

food security for our future generation to come. 

Today is a day of celebration on 10 years of our collaboration in the God-given Coral Triangle.  

But before we close this Ministerial Meeting, I would like to reflect for a few seconds on 

various remarks you have heard several times this morning. This reflection is represented by 

the following 3 key letters we know very well, namely CTI. This time it does not stand for Coral 

Triangle Initiative but: COLLABORATION, TRUST and INNOVATION. I hope we leave here with 

a deep appreciation of COLLABORATIVE efforts to implement RPOA. I urge us to nurture 

strong commitment to put our TRUST in working together and making better coordination in 

governance issues. And, I hope we all will always remember that only through INNOVATION, 

we will be able to make our works matter, relevant and beneficial to our people and future 

generation. When we meet again next year, I hope we can cherish the friendships and the 

memories we have made today at this special place  

Congratulations and best wishes! 

 



 


